Union Bay Improvement District

Post Office Box 70 5579B. South Island Highway Union Bay, BC V0R 3B0 Phone:

250-335-2511 250-335-1178

Fax: Website:

E-mail:

www.union-bay.ca admin@union-bay.ca

Providing Water, Fire Protection and Street Lighting to Union Bay

February 14, 2019

Dear Trustee Kaljur

Re: Trustee Susanna Kaljur Unlawful Suspension from Elected Office

On January 10th, 2019, the undersigned members of the Union Bay Improvement District Board (UBID) voted to suspend Trustee Kaljur from her duties as a Board member.

We have been advised by the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing that there are no provisions under the *Local Government Act* allowing the Board to suspend an elected Trustee from office. We acknowledge that the decision to suspend Trustee Kaljur is of no force or effect. We sincerely apologize to Trustee Kaljur for our actions in this manner and regret any inconvenience our decision may have caused her.

We hope that as a Board, moving forward, we can work collectively and cooperatively to serve the interests of our residents.

Yours Truly.

Ted Haroldson # Chair UBID

Peter Jacques (Trustee)

Glenn Loxam (Trustee)

Rick Bitten (Trustee)

cc. Selena Robinson

Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing

cc. Honourable David Eby

Attorney General of British Columbia